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St. Luke Elementary School
1280 Cobalt Street, Mississauga, Ontario   L5H 4L8      Phone: 905 274-2760         Fax:  905 274-2419
August 27, 2025
Dear Parents/Guardians,


I’d like to welcome back all returning families and extend a very warm welcome to all families who are new to the St. Luke community.  We look forward to another exciting year of high student engagement and personal growth.  There will be a community barbecue on Wednesday, September 24 (details to come).  I am pleased to announce that we now have a half-time Vice-Principal, Ms. Lucia Sasso.  We look forward to working with you as partners in your children’s education.  I believe that the best work happens through collaboration.  Periodically I’ll send out reminders of upcoming events by email through Messenger.
Over the Labour Day Weekend families will receive messages from the Board with class placements.  On Tuesday morning from 8:15 am teachers will be outside behind the school with class lists and signs indicating teacher names and grades.  Support staff be there to help students find their teachers.  At the official start-time of 8:30 am, teachers take their classes to their classrooms.  Non-classroom staff will remain outside in case students arrive late.  
St. Luke is a soft entry school, meaning that, after the first day of school (September 2), every morning students enter the school behind the school (except Kindergarten students who enter from the front) and go directly to their classrooms from 8:15 am until school starts at 8:30 am.
Please remember to send your child to school with a water bottle, lunch, and the snacks they need for the day.  (Kindergarten teachers/DECE’s are contacting JK parents directly to explain Kindergarten routines and when their children will start school in the first week.)
Grade 5-8 students whose parents have indicated that they are eating at school all year cannot leave school at lunch without a parent note or phone call (initiated by the parent/guardian).  Kindergarten to grade 4 students cannot leave the school for lunch without a parent or guardian.

Permission forms will come home early September, but we will wait until classes are established before sending some forms home.
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact our general mailbox at lukee@dpcdsb.org
Attendance
Arriving at school on time every day ready to learn is very important.  If you child will be absent or late for any reason, please use one of the following reporting options: 

School Hours 

The school hours for students are as follows: 

 

8:15 am

Soft Entry



8:30 am

Classes Begin 

10:13 am

Recess Break



11:18 – 12:18

Lunch Break



2:01 pm

Recess Break



3:00 pm

Dismissal 
Busing
Parents and students have access to bus route information on the BusPlanner Web parent and student portal. STOPR encourages all parents/students to create an account so that they can view personalized transportation information at any time.  https://businfo.stopr.ca/Login?ReturnUrl=/Subscriptions/ChildTransportInfo
Please note the Primary Protocol for Kindergarten and Grade One students, which is that these students will have red cards attached to their backpacks indicating stop and bus route.  If a parent/guardian is not at the stop to meet students from this age group, the bus driver will return these students to the school and parents will be called to pick up their children.
If your child doesn’t qualify for busing based on minimum distance from the school requirements, you can apply for Courtesy Seating, which is made available in late September based on availability.  Once we get the approval from STOPR for the release of Courtesy Seats, our office will contact the parents of students who are approved.
Kiss ‘N’ Ride

Student safety in our driveway is so important as students enter and leave our grounds.  When doing pick-ups or drops, please drive slowly and pull over to the right side of the driveway directly in front of the school.  Please do not leave your vehicle unless you park in the school parking lot and please keep the left lane free for passing.  The following video explains the Kiss ‘N’ Ride rules very well: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DXxt_KRCjjM
Combined Grades – Did You Know? 

A combined grade class is comprised of students from two consecutive grades.  Combined classes are a reality in the Dufferin‐Peel Catholic District School Board, as with all schools in Ontario and have been an educational reality dating back to the “one room school house”.  Teachers of all classes, single or combined grade, strive to meet the range of individual needs.  This is achieved through the implementation of varied teaching and assessment strategies and working with students in a variety of groupings.  Teaching strategies and groupings are chosen as appropriate to the learning styles of the students in the class. 

Emergency Contact 

Please ensure the school has updated information with regards to emergency contacts and phone numbers. 

Valuables 

Please help us to protect your child’s valuables. Staff cannot be responsible for any valuables that your child brings to school. In order to avoid valuables being lost or misplaced, please keep them at home. 

Anaphylactic Shock
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There are people in school with severe life‐threatening food allergies (anaphylaxis) to peanuts and nuts.  This is a medical condition that causes a severe reaction to certain allergens and can result in death within minutes.  Although this may or may not affect your child’s class directly, please send foods with your child to school that are free from peanuts or nut products.  Thank you for your understanding and co‐operation. 

Storage/Administration of Medication and Medical Conditions: Anaphylaxis, Asthma, Epilepsy, Etc.
Parents are responsible for ensuring that all medication and forms are updated annually.  If your child requires medication, please contact the school to obtain all pertinent forms and return them to the office as soon as possible.  If your child has a health condition that requires specific management at school, such as epilepsy or diabetes, please inform the office, so that we can provide you with the necessary protocols and forms. 
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St. Luke Open House Barbecue and Scholastic Book Fair
Our St. Luke Open House Barbecue and Scholastic Book Fair is on September 24 at 5:00 pm.  Food order details are coming soon and will be completed on https://www.schoolcashonline.com/  This is not a formal interview night, but rather a chance for community and staff to relax together and enjoy the nice weather.  After enjoying a bite to eat outside, parents are invited to visit our Scholastic Book Fair in the library and see their children’s classrooms. 

Picture Day
Picture Day takes place on September 18.  Picture Retake Day is November 6.
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PA Day on September 15
September 15 is a professional activity day designated for the re-organization of classes and/or school protocols and procedures.  Students do not attend school on this day.
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Terry Fox Walk

We will be holding a Terry Fox Walk/Run on September 19 and requesting Toonies or small donations.  All proceeds go to  the Terry Fox Foundation.

Indigenous Awareness Day on Sept. 30

Students will be given buttons to raise awareness of Indigenous affairs and are encouraged to wear orange that day.  There will be class activities and announcements celebrating Indigenous culture.

Catholic School Council

The date of our first Catholic School Council meeting (final meeting with last year’s council) will be on October 1 at 6:30 pm.  Elections will take place at that meeting if there is more than one candidate running for each position.  Nomination forms are available in the office for CSC positions and are due to the office by September 25 at 4:00 pm.  We encourage parents who wish to learn more about the CSC or participate in CSC-run events to join us at any of the meetings.  New members are always welcome.
Lunch Options

Again, this year parents will have the option to buy Subway sub lunches on Tuesdays, Lunch Lady meals on Wednesdays, and pizza on Fridays.  However, ordering will not begin until mid-September after any potential reorganization of classes.  The first food days will likely take place in early October.  Thank you to Ms. Acri, Ms. Tannant, Ms. Parsons, and our Catholic School Council volunteers for providing these food options that raise funds to support many school initiatives, such as technology purchases, trips, and presentations. 
Well Wishes

I wish your family a safe and relaxing Labour Day weekend and a smooth transition to the new school year.  I look forward to seeing you at our barbecue on September 24.
God Bless,
Mark Gibson

Principal

St. Luke School
